[bookmark: _Hlk97712202]Unapproved Minutes of the
Irene City Council
Regular Meeting
July 11, 2023

The Irene City Council met on Monday July 10, 2023. Mayor Johnke called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council present: Matthew Davis, Steve Erickson, Jacob Kribell, and Jim Viergutz. Also present: Casey Van Beek, Finance Officer. 

Motion by Davis second by Viergutz to approve the June 12, 2023 regular meeting minutes. Motion carried. Following review of claims, motion by Viergutz second by Kribell to approve payment of claims. Motion carried.  INSERT CLAIMS

Kyle Huber, Clay County Deputy presented June police report. Rick Bak, Maintenance Supervisor was unable to attend, report was distributed on his behalf. Tammy Huether, Bar Manager presented council with her June report which included her written 30-day resignation notice, her final day on August 9, 2023.

Craig Laurtizen, DGR Engineering updated council on the water tower and lagoon projects. 
Discussion ensued on obtaining property and permits for new water tower placement. Mr. Lauritzen requested approval to file Notice of Intent for the water tower project to the SD DANR, consensus of the board to file NOI as presented. 

Discussion held on condition of north parking lot of the bar.  Board directed finance officer to compile reports including bar fund balance and building repair and maintenance reserve funds for review to see if regrading of the parking area is feasible. 

Council attention directed to Elected Officials Workshop to be held in Pierre on July 26, 2023, anyone interested needs to make arrangement with the finance officer.

Mayor Johnke declared meeting ended at 8:50 p.m.

Signed: Bryce Johnke, Mayor 
Attest: 	Casey Van Beek, Finance Officer

